Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)

Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)

– 20mph speed limits 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
The document “Public Health in Local Government” sets out the duties and responsibilities of local government and the Director of Public Health

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/216708/dh_131904.pdf

“The Director of Public Health is the lead officer in a local authority for health and championing health across the whole of the authority’s business, including accidental injury prevention and population level interventions”

Please let me have copies of statements from the Director of Public Health advising cabinet colleagues, officers in departments responsible for highways and transport, officers in departments responsible for child protection and councillors of the case for or against (on public health grounds) a policy of 20mph speed limits on roads and streets where people and vehicles mix.

Answer:

The Council’s Director of Public Health (DHP) has not needed to issue any statements around the implementation of 20mph speed limits in his role as DPH, largely because the safety benefits of this policy area are widely accepted within the organisation and there is active and ongoing rollout of these zones, and other traffic calming measures, across the City particularly in areas where children frequent. 
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the FOIA, because in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


